
 
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

CENTRAL AND CAMELBACK 
WATER QUALITY ASSURANCE REVOLVING FUND (WQARF) SITE 

FINAL REMEDIAL INVESTIGATION (RI) REPORT 
 

The Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) has completed the final remedial 
investigation (RI) report for the Central and Camelback Water Quality Assurance Revolving Fund 
(WQARF) site in Phoenix, Arizona [Arizona Administrative Code R18-16-406(J)]. An RI is 
conducted to document the nature and extent of the contamination and the sources thereof; identify 
current and potential impacts to public health, welfare, and the environment; identify current and 
reasonably foreseeable uses of land and waters of the state; and obtain and evaluate any other 
information necessary for identification and comparison of alternative remedial actions. 
 
The final RI report includes the final remedial objectives report and responsiveness summaries 
regarding comments, issues and concerns raised during the community involvement process. 
 
The Central and Camelback WQARF site consists of plumes located in Phoenix. The plumes are 
bounded approximately Georgia Avenue to the north, Mariposa Street to the south, 2nd Street to the 
east, and 1st Avenue to the west. Contaminants of concern at the site are tetrachloroethene and 
trichloroethene. 
 
The final RI report is available for review online at: 
http://www.azdeq.gov/environ/waste/sps/Central_Camelback.html, and at the ADEQ Records 
Center, 1110 W. Washington St., Phoenix, (602) 771-4380, or (800) 234-5677, ext. 6022345677; 
please call for hours of operation and to schedule an appointment. 
 
Persons with disabilities may request a reasonable accommodation by calling (602) 771-4189, or 
(800) 234-5677, ext. 6027714189. 
 
Dated this 8th day of January, 2015 
Kevin Snyder, ADEQ Project Manager 
 
Si desea esta información en Español, por favor llame al (602) 771-4189 ó sin tarifa al (800) 234-
5677 y marque el número 2 para Español. 

http://www.azdeq.gov/environ/waste/sps/Central_Camelback.html

